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D ear Colleagues,

I am writing to you as President of the Asociacidn Argentina de Cadera y Rodilla (ACARO) through this edito-
rial letter in the prestigious journal of the Asociacion Argentina de Ortopedia y Traumatologia (AAOT). First of
all, I would like to express my gratitude to the journal for giving us the opportunity to publish this issue together,
which demonstrates the collaborative spirit that characterizes us as a scientific society.

One of the pillars of ACARO is teamwork. We firmly believe that a multidisciplinary approach is essential to pro-
vide comprehensive and quality care to our patients. We promote collaboration between orthopedists, traumatolo-
gists, physiotherapists, radiologists and other related professionals, sharing knowledge and experience to achieve
better results in the treatment of hip and knee pathologies.

We also believe that continuing education and subspecialization are critical for staying current in a discipline as
dynamic as orthopedics and traumatology. We encourage our members to continue their education through confer-
ences, courses, and training programs in order to deliver exceptional care and stay on the cutting edge of scientific
and technological breakthroughs in our field.

Another fundamental aspect in our society is the promotion of scientific publications. We recognize the im-
portance of research and the dissemination of knowledge as drivers of progress in our discipline. Therefore, we
encourage our members to publish their work in specialized journals, such as this one, which provide us with a
platform to share our studies and clinical experiences, promoting the exchange of ideas and academic debate.

In our daily work, it is essential to maintain high ethical standards. We must remember that our colleagues and
our patients trust us and our professional integrity. We must act with respect, honesty and transparency, maintain-
ing the confidentiality of information and respecting the ethical principles of medical practice. Only in this way
will we be able to strengthen our bonds with one another and with society as a whole.

In conclusion, on behalf of the ACARO Board of Directors, I would like to express my gratitude to the AAOT
journal for its collaboration and support. We recognize its contribution to the advancement of orthopedics and trau-
matology in Argentina and the region. We appreciate the opportunity to publish in this renowned journal, which
allows us to disseminate our work and share our knowledge with the medical community.

I invite all ACARO members to continue working together towards our common goals. Let us keep promoting
collaboration, postgraduate education, scientific publications, and professional ethics. Together we can achieve
more and contribute to the well-being of our patients.

Sincerely,

Dr. BARTOLOME L. ALLENDE  bartojr@yahoo.com @ https://orcid.org/0000-0003-2757-4381
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